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Council Memorandum 

Date: April 6, 2021 

To:  Committee of the Whole 

From: Councillor Ashmore  

Re: Kenhill Beach Road Drainage 

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Ashmore, Regarding Kenhill Beach Road 

Drainage, be received;  

That staff be referred to inspect the ditching and drainage in this area and determine if 

remediation is required;  

That staff report back to Council  by end of Q2 should any remediation be required; and 

That this recommendation be forwarded to Council for consideration at the next Regular 

Council Meeting. 

Rationale  

Kenhill Beach Road is located in a lakefront community named Kenhill Beach between 

Thurstonia and Cedar Glen. There are 45 homes on the road with additional garages 

and buildings. 

Presently, and in the past, the road has experienced flooding on the south side of the 

road. This has caused much damage to local homes and properties along the road. The 

flooding has been well documented in photos, videos and most importantly testimonials 

from residents that are directly affected.  
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The residents have been very patient but have asked that Council support them in 

establishing a permanent solution to the flooding issue. 


